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Dr. E. B. Howell, '40, has moved from Scotsburn to Pictou. He plans
to devote a part of his time to the Scotsburn part of his practice.

The many friends of Dr. C. L. Gosse, '39, will be pleased to learn that
he has been awarded a Senior Fellowship in Surgery at Cleveland.

It is regretted that ill health still prevents Dr. K. G. Mahabir '16, from
resuming his practice. He is at present living at Hantsport.

Dr. R. A. Moreash, Dal '31, has recently joined the ranks of proud
and happy fathers.

One of the busiest men in Nova Scotia this winter is Dr. A. R. Morton,
'25, who as Health Officer for the City of Halifax has been contending with
epidemics of Diphtheria, Cerebro-spinal Meningitis, and Measles. The
presence of such large Military and Naval Units in the city has materially
added to the problem. Dr. Morton is to be congratulated on his efforts to
meet a particularly difficult situation.

Dr. A. M. Siddall, Pubnico, '25, after a long period of ill health is once
more able to resume his practice.

Dr. Evelyn Rogers, Class '27, after completing a public health course
at Johns Hopkins University, is now engaged by the State of New York
and stationed at Oneonta.

The contribution made by this class of medicine to public health all
over the world has been considerable. At one time or another members of
it have been engaged in this work in the United States, Canada, New-
foundland, Africa, and the Philippines.

Captain Daniel M. Wood, '27, formerly of Limerick, Sask., is now with
his Unit, Somewhere in England.

Recent word from England indicates that “Bob” MacLatchy, "26, is
with His Majesty’'s Forces there.

Since the beginning of hostilities some 66 physicians resident and
practicing in Nova Scotia have joined one of the branches of the Service.
Many of these are graduates of Dalhousie. This represents a very fine
contribution on the part of this Province.
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The many friends of “Gordie” Lea, '38, will be glad to learn that he
has returned to Halifax, after several years post-graduate work at the
Royal Victoria Hospital. He is attached to the R.C.A.M.C. here.

Congratulations to Lieut. G. H. Murphy, R.C.A.M.C., '40, on the an-
nouncement of his forthcoming marriage to Miss Frances Martell, of
Halifax.

“Doc” Roy, "38, is again in his native province, after two years at the
Cleveland Clinic, where he did post-graduate work in Radiology. He is
now Radiologist at the Halifax Infirmary, and at the Cogswell Street
Hospital, Halifax.

Kent Irwin, '40, has given up his general practise in New Brunswick,
where he located after graduation, and is now serving with the Royal
Canadian Air Force.

Tony Donahoe, '39, is at present engaged in general practise at
Barrington Passage, Shelburne Co., where he has a large following. Tony
joined the ranks of the Benedicts last summer, so congratulations are in
order.

“Every doctor, however popular, must from time to time suffer the
mortification of losing patients. No one can please everybody, and as long
as there is no hint of professional neglect, or lack of skill, the self-respect
of the superseded need not be injured . .. "—E. Kaye LeFleming.

“For the general practitioner a well-used library is one of the few
correctives of the premature senility which is so apt to overtake him.—
Sir William Osler (Books and Men)

“Knowledge makes the physician, not the name or the school.”—
Paracelsus.

“More mistakes are made by not looking, than by not knowing.”—
Edward Jenner.




